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NOW, THEREFORE, I, RONALD REAGAN, President of the United States 
of America and Commander in Chief of the Armed Forces of the United 
States, continuing the precedent of my seven immediate predecessors in 
this Office, do hereby proclaim the third Saturday of each May as Armed 
Forces Day. 

I direct the Secretary of Defense on behalf of the Army, the Navy, the Air 
Force, and the Marine Corps, and the Secretary of Transportation on behalf 
of the Coast Guard, to plan for appropriate observances each year, with the 
Secretary of Defense responsible for soliciting the participation and cooper
ation of civil authorities and private citizens. 

I invite the Governors of the States, the Commonwealth of Puerto Rico, and 
other areas subject to the jurisdiction of the United States, to provide for 
the observance of Armed Forces Day within their jurisdiction each year in 
an appropriate manner designed to increase public understanding and ap
preciation of the Armed Forces of the United States. 

I also invite national and local veterans, civic and other organizations to 
join in the observance of Armed Forces Day each year. ,,, j 

I call upon all Americans not only to display the flag of the United States at 
their homes on Armed Forces Day, but also to learn about our system of 
defense, and about the men and women who sustain it, by attending and 
participating in the local observances of the day. 

92 Stat. 3930. Proclamation 4571 of May 15,1978, is hereby superseded. ; ••• > • nb 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my hand this 16th day of 
April, in the year of our Lord nineteen hundred and eighty-two and of the 
Independence of the United States of America the two hundred and sixth. 

RONALD REAGAN 

Proclamation 4935 of April 26,1982 , ,. 

National Year of Disabled Persons 
. J . . • • •• / • / . •, 

By the President of the United States of America ' ' ' 
A Proclamation 
The 1981 International Year of Disabled Persons, a celebration of the 
achievements and strengths of disabled persons the world over, has now 
concluded. In that Year, we were made aware of the many accomplish
ments of disabled people, and we rejoiced at the number of lives that were 
made richer and more productive through education, rehabilitation, and em
ployment. 

The impetus gained during this celebration must not be lost. We must seize 
the opportunities afforded by the International Year of Disabled Persons to 
increase our national awareness of what remains to be done in order to 
assure all disabled Americans full and active participation in our society. 

I call upon my fellow citizens in both the public and private sectors to join 
in mutual efforts to pursue the long-term goals set forth during 1981. 

NOW, THEREFORE, in keeping with the aims of Senate Joint Resolution 
Ante, p. 6. 134, and in order to continue the momentum developed in the International 

Year of Disabled Persons, I, RONALD REAGAN, President of the United 
States of America, do hereby proclaim the year 1982 as the "National Year 
of Disabled Persons." 
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IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my hand this 26th. day of 
April, in the year of our Lord nineteen hundred and eighty-two, and of the 
Independence of the United States of America the two hundred and sixth. 

RONALD REAGAN 

Proclamation 4936 of April 27,1982 

Jewish Heritage Week 

By the President of the United States of America 
A Proclamation 
The freedoms we enjoy as Americans have evolved in great measure from 
the richness and strength of our Judeo-Christian heritage. The diverse cul
tural and religious traditions which our forefathers brought to America's 
shores are deeply embedded in our democratic values and ideals. 

American Jewry has made significant and lasting contributions to every 
facet of American life and has brought dignity and distinction to every field 
of American endeavor. Our Jewish citizens have contributed greatly to our 
economic and moral growth as a Nation and have fought bravely through
out the world in defense of our freedoms. 

This Spring, as in the past, American Jewry remembers its struggles, cele
brates its achievements, and renews its dedication to the challenges that 
remain. From the observance of Passover, which recalls that historic pas
sage from bondage to freedom and rekindles the hope for all who are op
pressed, through the remembrance of the Warsaw Ghetto uprising and the 
memorial commemorating the victims and survivors of the Holocaust, Jews 
all over the world pay tribute to their past and give hope to the future. It is 
the time of celebration of Israel's Independence Day, Jerusalem Day, and 
Sohdarity Day for Soviet Jews. It is a period when Jewish people in the 
United States renew their common heritage with Jews throughout the world 
and with all people of goodwill. 

In recognition of the significance of this time of year to American Jewry, in 
tribute to the significant contributions made by the Jewish community to 
our society, and in appreciation and understanding of the cultural diversity 
of the American people, the Congress of the United States, by joint resolu
tion, has requested the President to proclaim April 25 through May 2, 1982, 
as Jewish Heritage Week. 

NOW, THEREFORE, I, RONALD REAGAN, President of the United States 
of America, do hereby proclaim the week beginning April 25, 1982, as 
Jewish Heritage Week. 

I call upon the people of the United States, Federal and local government 
officials, and interested organizations to observe that week with appropri
ate ceremonies, activities, and reflection. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my hand this 27th. day of 
April, in the year of our Lord nineteen hundred and eighty-two, and of the 
Independence of the United States of America the two hundred and sixth. 

RONALD REAGAN 
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